

Commander’s Stuff
By Mike Winner
(708) 829-0069

Gonakadet@att.net
Fellow Veterans,

   We said our final farewells to two more members of our Post in March, John Lesko and Frank Maras. John was a Navy Corpsman in Vietnam and Frank was a sailor in WWII.  Both men will be missed. As your Commander, it was an honor to render my final salute to John, and thank you to Jim Boland for attending Frank’s wake and showing his respects on our behalf.
   Even with a short call out (only one day) in the case of Frank, by utilizing Chuck Bosko's calling tree and Bruce Harken's email list, our Post made a difference to both of these families.  Thank you to everyone who attended these services. We OWE each other this final farewell. It's the very least that we can do for each other.
   On a happier note, spring has reared its head in Western Springs. For those of you in warmer climes, it's safe to visit now.
   Our last meeting discussed membership. We will continue the discussion at this month's meeting. It's up to each of us to keep our Post 
functioning. We will only be able to provide more help to our veterans if there are more of us to take on the roles of our senior members who carry the brunt of the load. I challenge each of you to bring in ONE member this year.
   Our website is coming along strong. I encourage each of you to take a look and give me suggestions. Our website designer, my son, is more than willing to bring our Post into the digital age.
   Wednesday, June 3, is our Installation Dinner. Sign-up sheets are enclosed and can also be accessed on the web page.   

   May is our Memorial Day Parade. The Parade Committee promises us a memorable event

Semper Fi,

Mike Winner
In Quest for New Members, Ask Yourself What Would Joe Do? 
By Jim Boland
Senior Vice Commander
(630) 532-2443
   Recently, a member of our Post expressed his concern that we were not recruiting new members. His concern is legitimate as sadly we are losing members faster than we gain new ones.  It made me reflect back on one of our past members who passed away six years ago. His name was Joe Kot and I am sure some of you may remember him.
   Joe, a graduate of St. Mel's High School in Chicago, was drafted in to the Army upon graduation from school at age 18. After his discharge, he tried to get on with his life but was called up again, with the onset of the Korean War. I am sure there have been others drafted, discharged, and then called up again but Joe, when he related this to me, said he was only doing "his duty."  Joe always took doing his duty seriously as I am about to tell you.
   I first met Joe in 1989 when our Post was formed and I found him to be sincere and the type of guy who if you gave him an assignment would throw himself into it 110%.  He had this intensity about him where I can imagine in battle Joe would charge a hill over and over if you told him the hill had to be taken. On the surface, he appeared to be non-descript but he had this notion about duty that made him a force to behold.  He never sought attention but was more than generous in allowing others to take the limelight. Joe was Polish-American and very proud of that fact.  
   As the first Commander of our new Post, I quickly realized the importance the VFW puts on membership. I was doing my best to gain new members when I realized Joe Kot was there offering to help. When I assigned him to be in charge of recruiting new members, Joe took the role on as doing "his duty."  Joe went on to sign up over 125 new members for our Post and became a legend in the 4th District, the State of Illinois and even nationally. He was so successful that he was appointed National-aide-de-Camp in the VFW. I relate this because I regret that with time many will forget the achievements he made in making our Post a success.  
   In March 1991, I was awarded an all-expense paid trip to the Washington, D.C. Conference. I was toasted for taking a new Post off the ground and making it one that, quite frankly, the country was talking about. Thank you, Joe.
   It wasn't only in membership that Joe excelled. No matter what idea I had or direction I wanted to take our Post, Joe was there making it work. He is legendary in Poppy sales and in fact he is the one who named the intersection of Chicago Avenue and County Line Road "Shangri La." He said all one had to do at that intersection was collect money as it is a 4-way stop so he named it Shangri La.   
   He worked hard on our blood drives, pancake breakfasts, spaghetti dinners, VFW garage sale, an Open House hosted for all veterans and on and on. Joe had angina and I remember he and I marching in a parade in Hillside when his heart began to give him pain. I told him to give me the flag and go sit down on the curb but that wasn't Joe Kot.  Instead, he popped a nitroglycerin tablet and continued marching on a blistering hot afternoon carrying a heavy American flag.
   Joe was the second Commander of our Post and went on to be an All State and All American Commander. I too was an All State (twice) and All American Commander but the ONLY reason I was accorded that recognition was because Joe Kot made me look good in membership. When I became an All American, I was the first one in the 4th District in 17 years. So that was quite an achievement but then Joe went on to be an All American Commander too which was unprecedented. Post 10778 All American two years in a row!!!
   Just two stories I want to relate about Joe's recruiting ability. I recall attending a wake for one of our members and as Joe lamented over losing a member, he scanned the room at the funeral home, told me of one man who, to Joe, "looks like a veteran." He went over there, introduced himself and within a few minutes we had a new member. As we walked out of the funeral home, Joe said "Well we lost one (member) but gained one." Another time one of our members, a retired U.S. Marshall, told me of how every year there is a Law Enforcement Day at the Thompson Center in downtown Chicago. He told me he could get our Post a table there for recruiting.   When I informed Joe, he consented to man the table with me. That day, he must have approached every single person that walked through the Thompson Center asking if they were a veteran and eligible for membership. He even went down to the concourse level asking people eating lunch if they were a veteran. At the end of that long day, he had signed up seven new members.
   Joe was a good family man who cared deeply for his wife, children and grandchildren. He had a daughter with special needs. Every day, Joe would take her out and spend time with her. I can recall many times when Joe would come into my shop, buy her an ice cream cone and a cup of soup for himself. One of the saddest sights I had ever seen was to attend the wake for Joe's little 5-year-old grandson. He was beyond grief. I truly believe it was his deep religious faith which sustained him during that dark period. He had a strong belief in God and attended church every Sunday serving as an usher. He also served as a crossing guard at St. John of the Cross school where he became legendary by the kids who had to cross Wolf Road during rush hour traffic. The kids loved Joe. He would stand out there on freezing cold days with the wind howling as well as during torrential downpours, escorting little kids across the street. They couldn't have had a more able guardian.
   I relate all this to you because as we struggle today with membership, we need to remember Joe. He never gave up recruiting new members and he helped our Post grow from an initial 16 members to over 300 within a few years. It is important too to remind ourselves of the contributions of so many of our earlier founders who made Post 10778 a success. Many of them, I regret to write, are gone but let us never let the memory of them fade. They worked hard, asking nothing in return other than to serve and perform their duty. We are blessed to have a number of them still with us like Dick Demski, Jack Lund, Walt Bergenthal, Seedy Ulrich, Mike Marshal, Dennis Schooley, Bob Floch, Al Jacobson and others who I regret I may be remiss in making mention. Let us remember them and thank them.
   As the first Commander, I am proud to say that our Post is in capable hands and I know Joe Kot would be pleased to hear that. In terms of recruiting, let us go out and instead of doing it for the Gipper do it for Joe Kot.
Post Needs Support of Members
By Walt Bergenthal

(708) 246-4858

Statement of funds as of 3/10/15:

Post General Fund

$10,974.97
Post Relief Fund

    2,067.83
Post Dues Reserve

       109.25
TOTAL:


$13,152.05
   At our February meeting, Charlotte Hank, a student at McClure Junior High School, read her 1st Place essay in this year’s Patriot Pen competition. Chairman Bruce Harken presented Charlotte with a plaque and a $100 check for her entry. Congratulations, Charlotte.
   Your Post needs your help! We need current Post members from Western Springs, La Grange, La Grange Park, Hinsdale, Countryside, Westchester, Willowbrook, Darien, Burr Ridge and outlying towns to attend our meetings and become involved in “Veterans Helping Veterans.” 
   Join us for comradery and refreshments. We meet every second Tuesday at 7:30 p.m. at Grace Lutheran Church, 41st Street and Wolf Road in Westerns Springs. Bring along a friend who would be eligible to join our veterans organization. We’re looking forward to seeing you. If you’d like to be added to our Calling Tree, please let us know.

   Our sympathy to the family of Life Member John Lesko, who passed away on Feb. 28. John served in Vietnam as a Navy medic with the 1st Marine Division, 3rd Battalion, Kilo Company in 1969. He earned a Purple Heart, Bronze Star and other Vietnam medals. 

   Condolences to the family of Frank Maras, who passed away in early March. Frank served in the Navy with the rank of GM3 during the Korean War and received the Korean Service Medal, National Defense and United Nations medals. 

   During our March meeting, the following were nominated as Post officers for 2015-2016 year:

Commander

Michael Winner
Sr. Vice-Commander
Joe Barker
Jr. Vice-Commander
Rich Jesswein
Quartermaster

Walt Bergenthal 

Chaplain
 
Rev. Bob Geaschel

Trustee 2015-18
Bill Nawrot

   Election will take place during our April meeting.

Veterans Advice
By Chuck Bosko

IDVA Veterans Service Officer/Appeals Specialist
(312) 980-4512 – Office

charlesbosko@att.net
Howdy fellow veterans!
   During our recent training seminar presented by Ray Toczek (Div 1 S.O) and myself (on March 14) there was genuine interest in several key benefits for veterans from the State of Illinois through the Illinois Department of Veterans Affairs (IDVA).  Yea, I know, I know- we introduced numerous benefits, from the Department of Veterans Affairs and the IDVA. (Confused yet? Do not be) Anyway, I will review two that seemed to have garnered the most interest. Honestly, quite a few folks were not aware of these Illinois benies! Onward!   

   The Illinois Veterans Compensation, or as most vets refer to as “The War Bonus.” This program has funds for disbursement for veterans who have served in a combat environment. It is critical to understand that this benefit is not for war time era - it is for “boots on the ground.” I have attached the application form which is really self-explanatory.  The requirements for this benefit are: DD 214 indicating campaign ribbon and residence at time of entry and separation of service must be an Illinois resident before service and return to Illinois after separation.

   The veteran can either mail the form to IDVA in Springfield or better yet, visit one of the IDVA offices to ensure that the form is completed correctly. By visiting an IDVA office, we can submit the application internally to Springfield. Oh, one more note, IF you did receive this award years ago and forgot, not to worry- the state will kindly remind you so via nice correspondence.

   The other benefit that gained interest is the Illinois Veterans Grant or IVG. This program is an educational one and unlike the good ole G I Bill we baby boomers remember, or other Federal student program that has a shelf life. The IVG has no expiration date. In other words, if you have not yet utilized this benefit, you remain eligible.  I have also attached an application form with the eligibility requirements on the reverse.  
   Here are some tidbits though: The applicant has to have served ACTIVE DUTY in the Armed Forces. Time in the Reserves, National Guard, ROTC and the delayed entry program are not qualifiers UNLESS the applicant was activated for federal service while in the guard or reserves. For example, a reserve unit activated and deployed to Iraq. 

   The applicant must have been an Illinois resident at least six months prior to entry into the service and have returned to and lived in Illinois within six months of service separation. 

   DD 214 (of course! Hey, remember an earlier newsletter wherein I suggested every vet to have at least 20 DD 214s?  This is a good example of why.) If residency is not shown on the DD 214, other proof of residency will be required – Illinois driver’s license, Illinois high school or college transcript, utility bill, etc.

   The veteran should read the requirements on the reverse. However, should the requirements be as clear as mud for the applicant, please call me. Together, we’ll sort it out.

   Oh yea, the IVG is applicable to any Illinois State school or community college or City of Chicago College. The IVG is not applicable for a private college. 

   So, the above are only two benefits from the State of Illinois through the IDVA. There are additional such benefits and to learn about those. Please call or email me.

   As Roy Rodgers so often said, “Until We Meet Again, Happy Trails to You”

How the South Koreans 

Get the Job Done
By Carol Anne O’Donnell

(708) 246-1204

The following information is taken from the Sept. 6, 2014, edition of Bits ‘N Pieces, the official publication of the National Alliance of Families:
   “The South Korean government has an active effort to find the remains of its soldiers missing from the Korean War. We excerpt the following article dated Sept. 1, 2014, from the Korean Herald:

   ‘In a four-month project that began in April to find remains of missing service 

personnel, some 46,000 soldiers dug out sites in 56 regions across the country to recover the bodies, according to the ministry. The excavation team will analyze the registry of missing soldiers and conduct DNA tests to trace their families after retrieving their remains, it added.

   Today, we kicked off another four-month excavation project, mobilizing some 50,000 soldiers to search some 46 regions for those missing, a defense ministry official said.

   It is part of the military’s excavation project, which first began in 2000 based upon records of former battle sites and registered soldiers during the three-year war, to repatriate the remains to their families. So far, 9,339 bodies have been recovered with 8, 178 of them identified as South Korean soldiers, according to the ministry.’ 

   We have confirmed the South Korean government is using the far more accurate nuclear DNA program to identify its missing soldiers.”
EDITOR’S NOTE: With the exception of the use of the nuclear DNA program and determination, unfortunately there isn’t much we can use to improve our efforts using their methods: (1) the war took place on the Korean Peninsula so their access to sites is better, (2) they can pull their troops off other duties and assign them to excavation work in their own country and even in North Korea with permission,  (3) the distance from their excavation sites to their laboratories for DNA testing is markedly shorter, and their population is a fraction of ours so obtaining family DNA samples is so much  easier.  Still it is always good to learn about the efforts of others and see if there is something we can use.

Please keep all our POW/MIAs and their families in your prayers.

YOU ARE NOT FORGOTTEN

Spring Cleaning Your Garage Checklist
· Assess the clutter. Start by creating three categories: keep, donate and toss. As you go through items, assign each one to a category.

· Donate or toss the discards. Contact local charities and arrange pickup of items to be donated. Put tossed items out with the garbage and recycling. 

· Edit the keep pile. Sort the items you’re keeping into new categories, such as sporting equipment, power tools, etc. Assign each category a location in garage.

· Purchase the right organizational tools. Metal shelving is affordable and easy to assemble plus it is able to withstand heat and humidity better than wood. Likewise use plastic storage bins over cardboard to keep contents dry and secure.

· Hang items to save space. Think about putting up pegs or hooks for items like bicycles, cords, hoses, tools and shovels. 

Source: Real Simple
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Save the Dates





April 9th – Hospital Visit


April 14th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church


April 17th – deadline for May newsletter


May 12th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church

















